

St. Ignatius Catholic School Family Newsletter

A. M. D. G.

PAGE 1

Thinkers. Leaders. Disciples.

Upcoming Events

February 26, 27 & 28

2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church - Enter door #12

Week of March 2-6

- Lenten collection for St. Francis of Assisi Catholic School—loose leaf paper, notebooks, printer paper
- 2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church Enter door #12

March 5

8:20AM School Liturgy (1st grade)

Week of March 9-13

- Lenten collection for St. Francis of Assisi Catholic School—new or gently used library books
- 2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church Enter door #12

March 12

- 8:20AM School Liturgy (Kindergarten)
- Mrs. Andrea School from St. Lawrence Seminary speaking with 7th and 8th grade boys

March 13

6:45AM Breakfast Club for 6, 7 and 8th grade. Enter door #7.

Week of March 16-19

- Lenten collection for St. Francis of Assisi Catholic School—writing utensils
- 2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church Enter door #12

March 18

4th grade field trip to 1000 Island

March 19 Feast of St. Joseph

- 8:20AM Grandparents and Special Persons Day Liturgy (8th grade) Watch for more details.
- 11:50AM Summit (KCP Youth Ministry) for 6, 7 and 8th grades—Bring a bag lunch
 drinks will be provided

March 20

- 11:30AM Dismissal for Preschool through 8th grade
- No Divine Mercy Chaplet
- End of 3rd Quarter

March 21 & 22

• Support Parishes Weekend—Show your appreciation to our parish members who support St. Ignatius Catholic School

March 23-27

- Lenten collection for St. Francis of Assisi Catholic School—makers, colored pencils, art supplies, etc.
- 2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church Enter door #12

March 24

4th and 5th grades field trip to Madison—tour State Capitol

March 26

8:20AM School Liturgy (7th grade)

Week of March 30-April 3

- Lenten Collection for St. Francis of Assisi Catholic School—office supplies for teachers
- 2:45PM Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church Enter door #12





St. Ignatius Catholic School Family Newsletter

A. M. D. G.

PAGE 2

Have you registered for the 2020-2021 school year?

Online registration for the 2020-2021 school year is now open! Please register through the St. Ignatius Catholic School website https://www.stignatiuskaukauna.org/ (Admissions tab—Registration—scroll to RETURNING STUDENTS CLICK HERE or if you have a child who will be a new student, please scroll to NEW STUDENT CLICK HERE).

If you have already filled out a paper registration form for the 2020-2021 school year, it is still necessary for you to complete this online process so as to link your family information to PowerSchool.

Once you have completed the online registration:

Mail or send the non-refundable registration fee to St. Ignatius Catholic School.
 Registrations will not be complete until the non-refundable fee is received.

Checks should be made payable to St. Ignatius Catholic School. \$60 / student \$120 / family

Registrations completed by March 1st will have the non-refundable registration free deducted from your tuition. After March 1st: the non-refundable registration fee will not be deducted.

LENTEN THEME— Encountering Christ with Love

St. Ignatius Catholic School families,

We are blessed to be offered so many opportunities to experience a meaningful journey during this Lenten season. Please take a moment to learn about the various activities and events you can participate in to deepen your faith over the coming weeks.

LENTEN COLLECTIONS—During the weeks of Lent St. Ignatius Catholic School will be collecting various items for Saint Francis of Assisi Catholic School in Greenwood, Mississippi. St. Francis of Assisi School is located in one of the poorest areas in the nation. We would like to help our Catholic brothers and sisters by sending them much needed supplies for their classrooms.

Week of March 2—loose-leaf paper, notebooks and printer paper

Week of March 9—new/gently used library books

Week of March 16—writing utensils

Week of March 23—markers, colored pencils and art supplies

Week of March 31- office supplies for teachers and staff





St. Ignatius Catholic School Family Newsletter

A. M. D. G.

PAGE 3

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET— Would you like to take 15 minutes to deepen your Lenten experience?

During this season of Lent, we invite you to pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet in Holy Cross Church with other St. Ignatius Catholic School parents, grandparents and parish community members.

Door #12, between the rectory and the garage, will be open from 2:40pm to 3:00pm.

We are in need of individuals to lead the chaplet on certain days. Please click on the link below to access the dates for the Divine Mercy Chaplet and for a leader sign up.

Dates for the Divine Mercy Chaplet: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e44a5a829abfe3-divine



We will also have handouts available in church for reference (see attachment).

If you pick up your child at the end of the day, please consider arriving just a few minutes earlier to join in reciting this beautiful prayer.

My daughter, encourage souls to say the chaplet which I have given to you.

It pleases Me to grant everything they ask of Me by saying the chaplet.

~Jesus to St. Faustina

LENTEN PRAYER EXPERIENCE— Fr. Kyle will be offering Mass "ad orientem" at 8am each Saturday morning of Lent.

He will rotate through the three churches per the schedule below.

"Ad orientem" is Latin for "facing the East," that is, Liturgical East, the direction of Catholic worship as we wait for the risen and coming Christ. This means the priest faces the same direction as the congregation when at the altar, using the front edge of the altar instead of the back. Come, see the unity of the priesthoods of the baptized and ordained, connect with our liturgical heritage, and experience Mass deeply rooted in the rubrics and principles of Divine worship! Kids and families

are most welcome.

(Nota Bene: these Masses will still be in English, with a microphone, in the Ordinary Form (the Mass we are used to)). ~ Fr. Kyle

Feb. 29 – SKD St. Mary

Mar. 7 – SKD St. Francis (Confessions @ 7:30am)

Mar. 14 – Holy Cross

Mar. 21 – SKD St. Mary

Mar. 28 – SKD St. Francis (Confessions @ 7:30am)

Apr. 4 – Holy Cross



St. Ignatius Catholic School Family Newsletter

A. M. D. G.

PAGE 4

NOTICES and REMINDERS:

WISCONSIN PARENTAL CHOICE PROGRAM (WPCP)—

Enrollment is now open! Please see the attachment for further information.

NO ACCESS TO SCHOOL—

Just a reminder to all our parents, please do not ring the St. Ignatius Catholic School After Care buzzer if your child has forgotten their lunchbox, books, homework, sports equipment, etc. The before/after school care staff does NOT have access to the classrooms and are only allowed to provide entry to parents picking up their children from the After School Care program. The school office is open until 3:30pm and access can be gained through the 220 Doty Street entrance until that time. Thank you for understanding and your cooperation ~ St Ignatius Catholic School Before/After Care Staff

ST. IGNATIUS CATHOLIC SCHOOL SEMINARIAN PROJECT-

Please continue to pray for our Seminarians:

Seminarian List by Grade Level

Preschool - Andrew LeGreve

K4 – James Kanning

Kindergarten – Matthew Cole

1st Grade – Michael Vance

2nd Grade – Deacon Kevin Ripley

3rd Grade – Jace Scheffler

4th Grade – Nathan Budde

5th Grade – Deacon Benjamin Johnson

6th Grade – Ben Pribbenow and Michael Uchytil

7th Grade – Juan Altamirano and Nicholas Stellpflug

8th Grade – Patrick Costello and Brandon Lewandowski



St. Ignatius Catholic School is a participating school in the WPCP (state voucher program) for 2020-21, which provides tuition for eligible students in the state wishing to attend a private school.

Who's Eligible?

Eligibility is determined by three factors: residency, income, and where your student attended school in the previous year. Here's how to determine if your child may be eligible:

Residency

You will need to prove you reside in the state of Wisconsin.

Income

Eligibility is determined on a sliding scale that considers your family size and 2019 adjusted gross income. At right is a quick chart to consult. You will have to prove your income.

Previous Attendance

If your student already attends a private school he or she must be entering K4, kindergarten, or 1st grade in 2020-21 to be eligible. If your student attended a public, virtual, or charter school this year (2019-20) or is homeschooled, he or she may be eligible to apply for any grade, K4-8.

WPCP Income Limits 220% of the Federal Poverty Level for 2020-21

Family Size	Max. Yearly Income (Adj. Gross Income)	
	Single Parent	Married Parent
	Household	Household
2	\$37,202	n/a
3	\$46,926	\$53,926
4	\$56,650	\$63,650
5	\$66,374	\$73,374
6	\$76,098	\$83,098

For each additional member add \$9,504. A family whose parents are married can add another \$7,000 in additional income and still be eligible to apply.

SEE HOW TO APPLY ON THE NEXT PAGE!



APPLY IN JUST 2 EASY STEPS!

How to Apply:

If you think your child is eligible, we encourage you to consult with us about how to complete an acceptable application. The WPCP application period begins February 3 and ends April 16. The program has a number limit set by the state. Applicants will learn whether they have been awarded a seat in late spring by the DPI. All online applications and documentation must be submitted to the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction (DPI) and school before the April 16 deadline. To schedule an appointment please call (920) 759-9290.

1. Begin Online:

The application begins with an online form. You will need to create an account with the DPI by using your email address and a password that you choose. Then you must sign in using those credentials.

Follow the prompts to fill in the application. When you reach the income section, please choose the "DPI method" of income determination. We recommend, for various reasons, that you do not simply offer your Social Security number to determine eligibility. We also ask that you DO NOT SUBMIT your application. It will be in a queue holding for the next steps when you attend an application session or visit the school. We want to be certain that the documentation you are providing matches what you are submitting to the DPI online.

Find the online application after February 3rd here: http://dpi.wi.gov/choice.

2. Bring Documentation:

Your application is not complete until you provide acceptable documentation to the school, preferably during our application sessions. Here's what you'll need:

Residency: The documentation you provide must have your formal name as used in the application along with the address you used on the application. Acceptable forms include: a utility bill (gas/electric/cable bill), government correspondence, W-2 statement, or paycheck stub. All must be within a month or so of your application and have a date.

Income: Use the DPI method and then provide one of the following: 2019 W-2s, 1040 federal income tax form for 2019, Social Security or SSI benefit statement for 2019. If you do not make enough to file taxes, bring a statement of your 2019 state benefits and child support for the year, which you can access online in most communities.



If you have questions, please contact Lynn at St. Ignatius of Loyola Catholic School at (920) 759-9290 for more information.

Everyone is welcome to attend St. Ignatius Catholic School!

220 Doty Street, Kaukauna | (920) 759-9290 | www.stignatiuskaukauna.org